CALIFORNIA STATE ASSEMBLY OF THE ASSOCIATION OF SURGICAL TECHNOLOGISTS (CA-SA)
December 17th 2016
Annual Meeting Minutes
I. 
 Call to Order: 
The meeting was called to order by President, Debra Mays at 10:00 a.m.  Our meeting was held today at the home of Niall E. Davis, CST, FAST, Secretary CA-SA and our Annual Christmas Luncheon was provided by him as well.
II.
Attendees:


Board Members present:
Debra Mays, CST, President
Jacqueline Pyle, CST, Vice- President

Latoya Rush, CST, Treasurer – Late Arrival

Niall E. Davis, CST, FAST, Secretary

Jinnie Gardiner, CSFA, Board of Directors

Committee members/Consultants present:

Herschell Evans, CST


Keith Orloff, CST, FAST available by telephone

Board Members absent:

Elsa Salazar, CST, Board of Directors

Maggie Griffith, CST Board of Directors


Guest and Nominees:


Rosangela Kozlik


Brie Asunción

Michelle Rey
III.      Agenda: 

The Agenda was approved on a motion by Jinnie Gardiner, and seconded by Jacqueline Pyle and carried.
 IV.       Past Minutes:

Past minutes for November 12th 2016 were approved on a motion by Jinnie Gardiner, seconded by Jacqueline Pyle, and carried.
V. President’s Report- Debra Mays

Debra thanked all for attending and thanked Niall for hosting the event.
Vice President’s Report – Jacqueline Pyle 

Jacqueline echoed the president’s words and requested that the registration for annual conference be streamlined, and payment online available. Her review of Annual Conference will be given during Education Committee report.

VI. Treasurer’s Report – LaToya Rush – Via President


LaToya supplied the following information, Checking account beginning balance as of 8/01/16 was $30,584.13. The ending balance for the checking account was $30,947.13 as of 8/31/16. The Savings account beginning account has $12,654.32 as of 8/01/16. The ending savings account balance is $12,654.32 as of 8/31/16. Deposits for the conference venue have been made and the records are with the treasurer. Latoya stated there are no outstanding payments due at this time. These numbers are updated from month to month and the current figures will be reported by the treasurer. To be updated 14 January 2017.
Michelle Rey inquired about independent audits being completed. Debra Mays will investigate.
VII. Secretary’s Report – Niall E. Davis
Niall gave a review of Minutes from Annual Conference and stressed the need for cohesion of communication.  Niall reminded the board of their requirement to communicate.  Emails must be checked daily, and responses that require action must be forwarded to the entire board and in a timely manner.

Consultant report:  Herschell had nothing to report.  He brought in an article for us to review for insertion into the newsletter it was from the American College of Surgeons regarding a new position statement. 
1X.
By-laws Committee – Niall E. Davis – No Changes to Report
X.
Education Committee – Jacqueline Pyle

Jacqueline reported we will begin looking at new venues and meeting opportunities at our next meeting. She also asked the participants to serve as host at their schools or hospitals in the future for our monthly meetings. There was also a review of the evaluations from the conference.
.  
X1. 
Communications/Website – Maggie Griffith
Maggie was not in attendance. .  The board had issues with the AST website, nothing has been transferred over from the old site, (BOD photos etc.).  Michelle received the email invite to the March workshop and noticed there was no way to register.

Since Maggie has been down due to medical issues the board asked Michelle Rey if she would help.  Michelle agreed, and will call AST Monday to try and resolve the issues of:  

1.  Need online registration for March event.

2.  Where is the information from old website, and why was it not transferred over?

3.  Why are there two IP addresses to the website?  ast-ca.org and ca.ast.org
4. Caveat stating that registration will be stopped at the first 100 members. The newsletter will be handed over Brie Asuncion. Debra will send over a President’s message, Jinnie will send an article on the Outreach to the VA with pics, Herschell had two articles that were interesting content.

X11. 
Government and Public Affairs – Debra Mays 

Debra reported that legislation will be on hold until the new Governor is in place due to the fact that we have been vetoed twice by Gov. Brown.  The board will also look at hiring a new lobbyist when the time comes.  Debra will see if she can get a copy of Holly Falcon’s video on the danger of untrained O.R. personnel.  The video is also on the AST website.

X111.  Previous Business/New Business/Open Forum


Old Business:
* Conference after action report

 Debra went through the comments on the evaluations from the Annual Conference.  Most felt that the venue was very good.  Other comments include:

* Problems with lighting and temp

* Explain the process of the business meeting, and introduce the board

* Look for free venues

* Have more workshops

* Cardiovascular, spine, Ortho, Knee and Robotics

* Amend the cost

* Put the Agenda online prior to the meeting

* New Outreach Strategies 
 Jinnie Gardiner:  Jinnie and four members went to the Long Beach VA to introduce CASA and donate handmade scarves and clothing.  They were very appreciative, and Jinnie will continue to plan other outreach opportunities.  Rose Rozlik was appointed to the Outreach Committee which the board will look into making a standing committee.

New Business:  
Debra made Board of Director appointments to fill three open positions until the March workshop they are Herschell Evans, Michelle Rey and Brie Asunción.
The new board members were given the oath of office, and submitted Consent to Serve Forms.

Spring Workshop:  Debra is still trying to get ahold of the Ethicon rep.  Michelle will provide suture contact so that Debra can order suture for the meeting.  Jinnie requested a minimum of six sutures per person.

Michelle will also contact Ethicon to donate tie boxes.

Michelle will donate 100 Chucks and will also contact her local market on pricing and ordering information of the pig feet.  Herschell will contact his local market for pricing and ordering information of pig feet, and then prices will be compared at the January meeting.

We are still in need of:  Sharps containers, Exam Gloves in small, medium and large. 
Large trash bags and 100 pig feet
Elsa was not in attendance, so the board was unable to review the flyer.  Debra emailed Elsa and asked her to email the flyer to Michelle Rey.  Michelle will put into PDF format and email back to the board for each to make copies and distribute. 
 We were informed that Connie Bell made a statement that certification will now move to a 2year renewal.  We are awaiting confirmation.

The 2017 Meeting Dates approved by the board:

January 14, 2017 - Long Beach North West College - Jinnie
February 11, 2017 - GCC - Debra
March 11, 2017 - Wound Closure Workshop
April 8, 2017- Kaiser Downing
May 13, 2017- CBD College
June - No Meeting due to AST Annual Conference in New Orleans
July 8, 2017 - Niall’s House for BBQ
August 12, 2017
September 9, 2017
October 14, 2017
November 11, 2017
December 9, 2017
The meeting was adjourned at 200 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Niall E. Davis, CST, FAST
California State Assembly of the
Association Surgical Technologists
ADDENDUM:

On January 05, 2017 the CA-SA Board of Directors had a conference call to discuss correspondence received from AST regarding our elections and our Annual meeting.
Conclusion: after discussion Jaqueline motioned to change our Annual Meeting from October to March and to vote for all officers and delegates at that time as well. It was seconded by Michelle and carried by unanimous vote.
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